
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

JUNE 20, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
    Firefighter, Josh Doak

Firefighter, Jon Arnold

Firefighter, Branden Mohler

    Firefighter, Derek Day



Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


    Steve Bowyer
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen announced that Office Manager Mohler will be on vacation from Friday, July 7th through Friday July 14th. 
4. Approval of Minutes: May 16, 2017
Minutes approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler presented to the Board two thank you cards from residents, one which personally thanked C-shift. Both residents donated $100 dollars, one directly to the Fire Department and one with a check made out to the Auxiliary. She stated that there was also a $500 dollar donation from the Pinewood Lady Putters with a check made out to the Auxiliary. The last piece of correspondence was a nice letter written by Diamond Mountain Retreat Center who wanted to thank Captain Shelby Erickson and the Bear Jaw crew for their hard work on the Bowie Fire. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Welsch stated that the Department is at about 98.9% collected on the projected income as of May 31st. He said the budget expenditures are spent right where they need to be but there are a few individual categories that are over spent due to some miscalculations from the way the budget was calculated the year prior.  
7. Office Managers Report 
Member Treharne asked what the difference was between Wildland Reporting – Bear Jaw Crew and State Land Report. Office Manager Mohler explained that any revenue coming in and being tracked under Wildland Reporting were from invoices that Robyn Wilson with Highlands Fire Department bills and then sends us our portion of the total check once the State makes a payment. She explained that State Land Reporting is any individual assignments that one of our Bear Jaw guys takes on and then she does the full State billing process and we directly receive the funds from the State. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
No exceptional responses to report on. Chief Welsch stated that things have become busier around here with our summer time residents arriving. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch said that legislatively things are going to stand where they are until they reopen. He stated that we have nothing going before the voters this upcoming election period.
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch asked Firefighter Doak to report on his Communications Section. Firefighter Doak stated that he was able to get the South Tower up and running which should cover 100% of the freeway with the radios in the rigs and about 80% on the portable radios. He said that he worked with Dan Wittig to help get a server up and running, secure and private folders for each employee, and also backup drives that get switched out almost daily and will help in the event that a computer crashes. He reported that he worked with Century Link to get our internet speeds faster and our rates with them lowered. Firefighter Doak said that Firefighter Day was about to get a mapping system put in place which allows us to see where other resources are on a map, allow other mutual aid agencies to see our location, and give us the most up to date dispatch information on the call/patient. He said that lastly they finished putting together dispatch procedures which they presented to Guardian on how they should be logging calls. He said they have had some minor issues but they are being worked out and becoming less frequent. 
Chief Welsch stated that he applied for an award through the Federal Government for the Emergency Operations Plan which was adopted as Management Procedure Volume 6 for the Fire Department. He said that the plan was put together by a committee and it covers operational procedures for large scale emergency events here in Munds Park such as power loss for extended periods of time. He said they are working to formalize the application of the Emergency Operations Center and the coordination of all the resources that are being gathered. He said we will most likely just receive a certificate but he hopes for some money.  
9. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Chief Welsch said that it was decided that the Department has to pay back the Firefighters and either take a per pay period credit until our total credit balance reaches zero and then we will start to pay our payroll contribution or we can apply the credit towards our unfunded payroll liability. He stated that Office Manager Mohler will be coming in on Saturday, July 1st to cut these Parker refund checks to lessen the amount of interest that will be applied to those funds due back. 
10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Tower Lease Option:
Chief Welsch handed out a letter from Crown Castle and then summarized stating that we have two options. The current agreement we have with them ends June 30, 2035. The first option is to extend the current agreement date through June 30, 2065. Crown Castle would pay the Department a $5000 signup bonus, 15% of the revenue share for any future license fees and in June 2025 the rent escalations would increase to 10% term from the 3% current term rate. Option two is to extend the term to a 99 year term easement. This option would allow Crown Castle to purchase an easement on the current deed which would remain in our name but give them full rights to the space. They have offered the Department $105,000 for this option. Chief Welsch stated that if you took the 99 year term and use the option one terms it would be about $819,000 dollars in revenue, so he doesn’t feel the second option is very fair or in the best interest of the Department.  
Member Rose made a motion to adopt option one. The motion was seconded by Member Treharne. Motion passes unanimously. 
11. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: 2017-2018 Budget for posting:

Chief Welsch explained that most of the numbers are the same from the budget that was handed out at the last meeting. He said he added $60,000 dollars into the SCBA replacement category as requested by the board. He explained that he had to reduce the funds set aside in the building and training facilities category in order to put that money aside for SCBA replacement. Chief Welsch stated that we always carry $100,000 dollars in capital reserve funds for emergency situations and or in the event that we get a grant that require us to make a co-payment. He said at this point in time we have not heard anything about the SCBA grant that was written last year. Chief Welsch said that we should receive the final tax income limit from the Property Tax Oversight Commission this month.  
Chairman Drinen called for a motion to approve the 2017-2018 budget for posting. Motion moved by Clerk Timberman; seconded by Member Barnes. Motion passed unanimously. 
Chairman Drinen asked for the addition of two agenda items for the July 2017 board meeting:

DISCUSSION: Staffing for Country Club events.

DISCUSSION: Country Club’s use of Fire Department’s portable light set. 

12. Call to the Public:
Bob Timberman thanked all the Firefighters again for their help in the garden. He stated that B-shift weeded the area last week and he truly appreciated it. He also thanked Member Barnes for her donation for new flowers and Member Rose for helping to plan the new rose bushes. He said that he purchased a few more rose bushes and two butterfly bushes. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 P.M.

Next Meeting:
July 18, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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